
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 5, 2019 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE
1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At 7:00 p.m. Chair Linda Aylward called the meeting to order and Village Clerk Shannon Andrews called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chair Linda Aylward, Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor, Vance Antoniou, Kourtney Sellers, Lauren Preisen

Absent: 

None

Also Present:

Shannon Andrews, Interim Village Administrator/Village Clerk





Susan Allman, Village Forester


2.
Approval of Minutes from the October 1, 2019 Environmental and Health Commission meeting

The Minutes of the October 1, 2019 Environmental and Health (“E&H”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Chair Aylward stated that the word “budget” should be added to the last paragraph on pg. 2 to reflect
the following language: “Chair Aylward stated that she would like to see a final draft of the Spring
Event budget at the November E&H meeting.”

Motion: Vance Antoniou moved to approve the Minutes of the October 1, 2019 E&H meeting as amended; seconded by Lauren Preisen.
Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chair Linda Aylward, Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor, Vance Antoniou, Kourtney Sellers, Lauren Preisen
Nays:

None



Absent:
None



Abstain:
None

Chair Aylward declared the Minutes of the October 1, 2019 E&H meeting approved and put on file. 

There was brief discussion regarding the previously approved Minutes of the September 3, 2019 E&H meeting.
3.
Public Comment

There was no public comment.

4.
Review of AD HOC Leadership Meeting held 10/26/2019

There was discussion regarding the Village AD HOC Leadership Meeting at the Biltmore

County Club held 10/26/2019. The E&H discussed the Village’s operating deficit.
5.
Spring Event
Ms. Preisen and Ms. Sellers provided an update on the Spring Event. They have been working on
expenses from 2018 and 2019. Some of the expenses that were discussed included:
· Lorax Costume

· Possibly using reusable table clothes 

· Food truck fees 
· Perimeter Fencing 

· T-shirts (possibly use shirts from 2018)

Chair Aylward noted that the cost of the Spring Event is approximately $3,000.

Chair Aylward asked the Village Forester to address the E&H Commission to discuss the Arbor Day
portion of the Spring Event.

Village Forester Susan Allman addressed the commission. She indicated that the Village would not be

providing the 50/50 Tree Replacement Program in the spring however; noted that she would like
to see the program in the fall of 2020.
There was discussion among the E&H Commission and Ms. Allman about possible doing a raffle for
one 50/50 replacement tree. 
Ms. Allman explained that seedlings would be provided at the event.
It was noted that Spring Event signs would be reused from last year. However; it was noted that an inventory would be taken in the event more signs are required.
There was discussion among the E&H Commission about notifying residents of the event as printing post cards may be too expensive.

Ms. Allman explained that Village President Sweet McDonnell is planning to distribute a quarterly newsletter. The spring newsletter may be able to be timed with the Spring Event in an effort to combine information and save money.

Ms. Preisen provided the commission with a rough draft of an application for future vendors for review. She noted that she would contact Ringers for added input regarding specific requirements. 

Chair Aylward also suggested that the Interim Village Administrator review the application for additional input.

It was noted that the Spring Event is scheduled for Sunday, April 19th from 1-3pm.

Vice Chair Lawlor stated that she is awaiting a response regarding volunteers for the event.

Chair Aylward noted that it would be beneficial to have a local dog shelter with puppies at the event coordinated by Parks & Recreation Commission Chair Jill Kelly. She asked one of the commission members to contact Ms. Kelly.
6.
Review of 2020 Prairieland Disposal Proposal for waste hauling collection 
Chair Aylward explained that the proposal from Prairieland Disposal (Prairieland) was reviewed at the

October E&H Commission meeting. The current rate for Village residents is $18.62. Prairieland’s rate
for the first year of a new 5-year contract beginning September 1, 2020 was reduced to $18.53.
Chair Aylward asked Interim Village Administrator Shannon Andrews to explain the option of going out to bid for waste hauling collection services.
Interim Administrator Andrews explained that seeking competitive bids is fiscally responsible and in the best interest of the Village. She noted that should the Village be happy with Prairieland’s services, it would positively factor in to the decision making process.

There was discussion whether other waste haulers provide year-round food scrap services. Chair Aylward noted that Waste Management was considering food scrap services however; she does not know if they adopted the program. 
Vice Chair Lawlor noted the importance of increasing the Village’s recycling efforts which includes organic waste recycling.
There was discussion among the E&H Commission and Interim Village Administrator Andrews about whether or not the Village would actually go out to bid for waste hauling services. 
Interim Village Administrator Andrews noted that an extension of the current contract is an option should the Village require more time to research the issue.

Mr. Antoniou noted that the current rate for Prairieland’s services remains lower that any of the bids submitted five years ago and subsequently requested a copy of all of the bids submitted 5 years ago. 

There was discussion among the E&H Commission and Interim Village Administrator Andrews regarding the design of specific criteria within the request for proposals based on the objectives of the E&H Commission and Village.

Chair Aylward thanked Ms. Andrews for her comments and noted that the E&H Commission would continue to research the issue. 
Mr. Antoniou noted that the E&H Commission should gather all of the facts prior to presenting information to the Board.

Chair Aylward indicated that she previously asked Steve Sweinsberg for a comparison chart as to what services are provided to other municipalities.

7. 
Old Business/New Business
There was no old/new business to discuss.

8. 
Adjournment

Motion:  Vance Antoniou moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Kourtney Sellers.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:21 p.m. Chair Linda Aylward declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the E&H meeting held December 3, 2019.
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Kris Lennon
Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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